

October 2021

Dear Friends,

The Lord is so very gracious to allow us the opportunity to serve Him. What a privilege to labour together with the Creator of this universe! How marvelous to think that God would allow us to be part of His plan of reaching the world with the Gospel.

We have had some exciting opportunities these past few months. The Lord has blessed our calendar with several meetings. We have had the privilege to preach a Missions Sunday and a Missions Conference as well as do some pulpit supply work. It is always an honor to be invited to be part of these special services. Also during the past few months, Travis has had the privilege to visit with some of our stateside missionaries. These trips have been a great blessing. It is both encouraging to see the great work our missionaries are doing on the fields God has called them to as well as challenging to remind us that there is still much work to be done. We pray regularly for labourers during our devotion time at the Home Office. The need is so great.



At the end of September we were blessed to be part of the 2021 Macedonia Annual Conference. The Annual Conference is always a great time as many of our MWBM missionaries gather together. This year, we were blessed to have one of the largest numbers of families in attendance that we have ever had. We want to say a special thank you to Zion Hill Baptist Church for being such gracious hosts. We pray the Lord will bless you for your labour. Truly we can say we believe this year's Annual Conference was a great time of encouragement and help for those that were in attendance. We were blessed to see one lady saved and, another young man surrender to

missions. We pray the Lord will use meetings like this to stir our hearts to continue reaching the world with the Gospel.

We have also been busy working on the next semester of the Macedonia Institute of World Evangelism. Much recording has been taking place in the recording studio we have set up at the Home Office. We thank the Lord for those willing to give their time to invest in others. Please join us in prayer that God will use these classes as we work to get them online.

In the days ahead, we have much traveling to do. We will be representing MWBM in several meetings. Please pray for health and safety on the roads. Pray that God would use us in these meetings to be a help, and God would burden the hearts of those in attendance to do their part to reach the world with the Gospel.

We count it a joy to partner with you as we strive to be a help and a blessing to our missionaries and spread the Gospel around the world. Pray for open doors as we seek to serve the Lord and promote world evangelism and Macedonia World Baptist Missions.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell